
































 4/27/2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Anthony Foxx 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE:   Letter of Commitment for UTA TIGER VIII Application  
 First/Last Mile Connections: Improving Community Access to Regional  
 Opportunities (ICARO) 
 
Honorable Secretary Foxx: 
 
I am writing to express South Salt Lake City’s commitment to provide funds and 
implementation support to the UTA TIGER VIII application for the First/Last Mile 
Connections: Improving Community Access to Regional Opportunities (ICARO) 
project. 
 
South Salt Lake City is proud of the collaborative nature of this application and the 
significant positive regional impact these projects will have on our community. In 
collaboration with our regional partners, we have developed a comprehensive plan to 
solve one of the biggest barriers to transit access, the need for the first/last mile 
connections.  The ICARO project will leverage federal, state and local funds with 
TIGER grant funds to provide meaningful access to the transit system and greatly 
improve air quality, safety, and access to job centers, educational opportunities and 
public services for the citizens in the Wasatch region, particularly in disadvantaged 
communities.  South Salt Lake City expresses its commitment to the project and 
strongly request that the U.S. Department of Transportation  fund UTA and its regional 
partner’s TIGER application for the ICARO project. 
 
Please note that commitment of local funds is contingent on successful award of the 
TIGER Planning grant. 
 
We also want to express our sincere appreciation for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Cherie Wood, Mayor 




